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MSDS标题

HF SI MIXTURE MSDS报告

产品标题

氢氟硅酸;氢硅氟酸;硅氟酸

CAS号

16961-83-4

化学品及企业标识

PRODUCT NAME
HF SI MIXTURE

NFPA
Flammability 0
Toxicity 4
Body Contact 4
Reactivity 0
Chronic 2
SCALE: Min/Nil=0 Low=1 Moderate=2 High=3 Extreme=4

PRODUCT USE
Metal treatment
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SYNONYMS
"fluosilicic acid solution", "metal treatment"

CANADIAN WHMIS SYMBOLS

EMERGENCY OVERVIEW

RISK
Causes severe burns.
Risk of serious damage to eyes.
Very toxic by inhalation, in contact with skin and if swallowed.

POTENTIAL HEALTH EFFECTS

ACUTE HEALTH EFFECTS

SWALLOWED
  Severely toxic effects may result from the accidental ingestion of the
material; animal experiments indicate that ingestion of less than 5 gram may
be fatal or may produce serious damage to the health of the individual.  The
material can produce severe chemical burns within the oral cavity and
gastrointestinal tract following ingestion.  Considered an unlikely route of
entry in commercial/industrial environments.

EYE
  The material can produce severe chemical burns to the eye following direct
contact. Vapors or mists may be extremely irritating.  If applied to the
eyes, this material causes severe eye damage.  The material may produce
moderate eye irritation leading to inflammation. Repeated or prolonged
exposure to irritants may produce conjunctivitis.

SKIN
  Skin contact with the material may produce severely toxic effects; systemic
effects may result following absorption and these may be fatal.  The material
can produce severe chemical burns following direct contactwith the skin.  The
material may cause skin irritation after prolonged or repeated exposure and
may produce on contact skin redness, swelling, the production of vesicles,
scaling and thickening of the skin.

INHALED
  If inhaled, this material can irritate the throat andlungs of some persons.
The material may produce respiratory tract irritation, and result in damage
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to the lung including reduced lung function.

CHRONIC HEALTH EFFECTS
  Principal routes of exposure are usually by inhalation of vapor and skin
contact/eye contact.  Vapours and mists are extremely corrosive to the nose,
throat and mucous  membranes. Symptoms of overexposure may include
salivation, coughing, chills,  ulceration of nose and throat, fever, cough,
headache, fatigue, dizziness,  nausea, shock, delayed pulmonary oedema,
bronchitis and chemical pneumonitis.  Breathing high concentrations may
result in coma and death.  Vapours will severely irritate the skin and liquid
may cause burning  sensation, redness, blistering and ulcer formation.
Prolonged liquid contact  will burn or destroy surrounding tissue and death
may accompany burns which  extend over a large portion of the body. Vapours
may cause severe eye  irritation on brief contact. Brief contact of liquid
will severely damage the  eyes and prolonged contact may cause permanent
injury and blindness.  Ingestion causes tissue destruction of the digestive
tract, ulceration of  mucous membranes, thirst, pain, vomiting, shock,
collapse and possible death.
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